Prince Ministry In South Africa

www.princeministry.org

prince@princeministry.org

Greetings,

February 2017

It's been a month full of ups and downs, at least for the Prince family. Everything is going very good at The Fold. Paul and Micky had a two week personal trip scheduled for 6 months, but Micky never got her visa after waiting for 7 months. The immigration lawyer suggested it would be okay to go on the trip anyway and he would make sure she could get back into South Africa. Unfortunately this is Africa and things don't always go according to plan. Paul returned to South Africa on the 19th of February and Micky stayed behind because she was on a five year ban to return to South Africa. Micky received her letter on 28 February that says she is allowed to return to South Africa. Micky arrives back in South Africa on 4 March. But she still doesn't have her visa, and will be returning on tourist status for only 90 days. Please pray the visa arrives before the end of the 90 days, so she doesn't have to leave the country and then return again for another 90 day period.

The Fold children were able to participate in a homeschoolers sport day this month. They did very well and had a fun day.



Birthdays this month were Piet turning 16 and Oneile turning 8.



The Princes have been working on their upcoming furlough already. They have a booth reserved at the International Conference on Missions (ICOM) in Peoria 16-19 Nov, an auction at Cedar Ridge Christian church (Oklahoma) on 15 October and a trivia night on 21 October at Salem Methodist church (Missouri). Please put these dates in your calendar and come out and support us. As time gets closer, we will be providing more details. If we have never been at your church, please get in touch with us in regards to possibly scheduling a visit.

Our furlough will be concentrating on raising funds for our private school. We are now schooling all of our children at home and have new expenses we didn't have before, mainly the cost of the home schooling material and hiring qualified teachers. If you are not currently supporting our ministry, could you consider a monthly donation of \$25 per month? If so, checks can be sent to the Missouri address listed below.

Prayer requests: More funding for The Fold. Teyani's eye lesion. Short and long term volunteers, additional missionaries to meet current needs at The Fold, especially teachers. Long term funding for our school. Micky's visa. Good progress on the apartments.

Praises: The letter that allows Micky to return to South Africa. Various projects accomplished, projects underway, Micky's sister Debbie who is currently at the Fold setting up the computer lab for the school.

God bless, Paul and Micky Prince